DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE
HEADQUARTERS OFFICE OF SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS
QUANTICO VIRGINIA

23 July 2021

HQ OSI/XILI

Attn: FOIA Section
27130 Telegraph Rd
Quantico VA 22134

John Greenewald Jr
Sent via email only to: John@greenewald.com

Dear Mr. Greenewald

This is in response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request, dated 15 November
2021, for information pertaining to a listing of all AFOSI closed investigations for calendar years
2017-2020, which was assigned tracking number 2021-00460-F.

Portions of the information requested are exempt from disclosure under the FOIA. We have
indicated the proper exemptions, described below, in the attached document(s).

a. Exemption (b)(3) covers information “specifically exempted from disclosure by statute.”
[18 U.S.C. § 3509(d)]

b. Exemption (b)(6) permits the withholding of all information about individuals in
“personnel and medical files and similar files” when the disclosure of such information “would
constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy.”

c. Exemption (b)(7)(C) provides protection for personal information in law enforcement
records the disclosure of which “could reasonably be expected to constitute an unwarranted
invasion of personal privacy.”

The authority for the exemptions used can be found in 5 U.S.C. §552, DoDM 5400.07,
Freedom of Information Act Program, and DoD 5400.7-R_ AFMAN 33-302. You can also
access information on the Air Force FOIA program via the Air Force FOIA page at
https://www.compliance.af.mil/

If you interpret my response as not fully complying with your request, you may appeal this
decision with the Secretary of the Air Force by email to afosi_hq foia request@us.af.mil; mail
to OSI/XILI, ATTN: FOIA Office, 27130 Telegraph Rd, Quantico, VA 22134; or fax to (571)
305-8229 no later than 90 calendar days from the date of this letter. Include your reason(s) for
reconsideration and attach a copy of this letter.
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You may also contact the Air Force FOIA Public Liaison Officer, Ms. Anh Trinh, concerning
this final response at AF FOIA Public Liaison Office (SAF/CN), 1800 Air Force Pentagon,
Washington, DC 20330-1800, DAF.FOIA@us.af.mil or (703) 614-8500.

Additionally, you may contact the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) at the
National Archives and Records Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation services
they offer. The contact information for OGIS is as follows: Office of Government Information
Services, National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, College

Park, Maryland 20740-6001, e-mail at ogis@nara.gov; telephone at 202-741-5770; toll free at 1-
877-684-6448; or facsimile at 202-741-5769.

Sincerely

ROXANNE M. JENSEN
Chief, Information Release Branch

Attachment:
Cy of Redacted Document(s)



This document is made available through the declassification efforts
and research of John Greenewald, Jr., creator of:

The@BIaCioVatlt

The Black Vault is the largest online Freedom of Information Act (FOIA)
document clearinghouse in the world. The research efforts here are
responsible for the declassification of hundreds of thousands of pages
released by the U.S. Government & Military.

Discover the Truth at: http://www.theblackvault.com


http://www.theblackvault.com
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